BOARD OF WATER/SEWER COMMISSIONERS 166 John Scott Blvd, Norton, MA 02766

September 10, 2013

6:45pm. Meeting called to order. Commissioners Luke Grant and Chuck Moitoza present. Also present Bernie Marshall, Rose Melito, Fran Yanuskiewicz and Attorney Joseph Cove. Commissioner Diane McElligott will be arriving late.

Superintendent Updates: Joint meeting with the Selectmen has been cancelled.

Fall flushing program to begin September 15, 2013.

North Cottage is proposing to add another building to their facility (new construction), questioning water & sewer permits, and fees including sprinkler fees. Advised to come to a Board Meeting with preliminary plans.

Mansfield verified they own the manhole at the interceptor on Route 123 (Rick Alves).

Otter Creek is suppose to be sending deliverables.

Dry water and/or sewer mains need to meet and comply with Regulatory Requirements, both DEP and Norton's.

7:55pm. Commissioner McElligott joined the meeting.

<u>Attorney Cove:</u> Reviewed the Wheaton College MOU, a precursor to an Agreement. Executive Session – Cancelled.

<u>Weston & Sampson:</u> Fran discussed an email correspondence from Edward Sanderson (CDM) regarding Mansfield Infiltration Basin Project – Ground Penetrating Radar Locations.

<u>ATM-October 7, 2013:</u> Commissioner Grant motioned to remove the warrant article request submitted on August 15, 2013 and to resubmit at the Spring Town Meeting. Commissioner Moitoza seconded the motion. No further discussion. All in favor:

Luke Grant – Aye Chuck Moitoza – Aye Diane McElligott – Aye So voted.

All appropriately processed bills were signed and correspondence was read.

Next meeting September 25, 2013 at 6:30pm.

Meeting adjourned 10:30pm.